
 
 
 

Curriculum and Instruction  
Staffing: No New Staffing 
Professional Development: 
• We have had two professional development Mini Sessions in the last month.  We were able to have a session on PBL, and 

practice a protocol of “Likes, Wonders, Next Steps” to help teachers share their ideas for the PBL projects.  Mr. Paprocki 
and Mr. Hoagland also led a technology session on Google Drive.  23 teachers attended each session. 

• Cluster trainings continue with Mr. Jacobs, and continue to focus and improve skills in Project Based Learning. 
Curriculum 
• We hosted a joint Principal/Guidance/Curriculum meeting on Monday.  All schools were in attendance, and received an 

overview of our CTE Vision, along with materials regarding our programs and how they will be laid out on our new website.  
School teams worked together to layout Pathways of courses that they could offer at their school to better prepare their 
students for C9. 

Other: 
• Aspire Johnson County – I have had the opportunity to join this initiative representing Central Nine, specifically on the 

Talent subcommittee.  From our last meeting there seems to be a focus on three main areas in this region: Healthcare, 
Advanced Manufacturing, and Hospitality/Tourism.  At our next meeting, we will “Begin with the end in mind” in speaking 
with Business/Industry and how our educational programs in the area can best meet their needs. 

 
 
 

Principal  
Students: 
Attended Oct. 29th, 2013 Center Groves Parent Scheduling Night.   This was a great event for promotion team to advertise and 
meet the Center Grove Community.   I took along Laura Showalter, Joe Ramey and Octavia Jimerson.  Everyone did a great job 
greeting, meeting, and representing Central Nine in the highest manner.   Center Grove gave us an area to set up new C9 
promotional banners for advertising, a table with brochures representing every program, and a table full of C9 memorabilia for 
parents and students once signing up and speaking with us about programs.  Administration from Center Grove asked if we 
would come during spring, and I assured her we would be there for them.    
 
Support for the students here at C9 being involved with raising money and food for Thanksgiving canned drive.  There are 
several groups/teams working hard to bring positive energy, awareness, along with student and teacher involvement. 
 
Visiting all the different programs to be a judge or spectator to upcoming semester projects students are heavenly engaged 
with to end the last 5 weeks of this school year.  Students are working very hard for their instructors and just a lot of positive 
aura/energy being displayed daily. 
 
Partners: 
Johnson County Juvenile Court, I have spoken to the director as well as several probation officers to help bridge the gap from 
students missing school at C9 and their home schools.  They have sent me forms to have on file as well as their email addresses, 
and phone numbers for me to reach them when I need help with students.  Very warm and receptive in helping me and C9 with 
students attending school. 
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This Month’s Highlights 



Principal’s Meeting: 
Oct 30th, 2013 I had my second Principals meeting here at C9.  Very informative and enriching meeting on topics/issues ranging 
from: 

• Eligibility 
• Tours 
• Emergency Procedures 
• AOC program 
• Student Absences/Truancy/Policies/Enforcement 

 
Safety School Specialist: 
I have my certification to become a safety school (building & security) specialist Nov. 19th & 20th.  Will now be licensed along 
with Mr. John Showalter and Michelle Davis to secure and run the building. 

 
 

Guidance 
 
Career Guidance Counselor: 
This is our busiest month for tours, the PLACE program, and other recruiting events.  The only sending school that has not 
scheduled a recruiting event of some kind is Perry Meridian High School.  The following is a table that quantifies the numbers of 
students being exposed to Central Nine:  
 

School On-Campus Total Off-Campus Total Final Total 
Beech Grove High  300 

  Center Grove High 100 
  Franklin Central High 100 
  Franklin Community High  70 
  Greenwood High 100 
  Indian Creek High 150 
  Perry Pathways for Education 30 
  Southport High  

 
24 

 Whiteland High  150 
  

    Center Grove Middle Central 35 340 
 Center Grove Middle North 36 

  Clark-Pleasant Middle 80 
  Greenwood Middle 320 
  Perry Middle 30 568 

 Southport Middle 580 
  

    
    Totals 2031 932 2963 

 
I was able to attend the annual CTE Counselors Meeting at Walker Career Center on Thursday, November 7.  At the meeting, we 
were able to share and discuss many ideas regarding recruitment, enrollment procedures, career awareness, etc. 
 
Enrollment & Achievement Specialist: 
C9 Online - Continued to meet with students on a weekly basis. Students are progressing along, with one student still struggling, 
partially because she has stop asserting herself. Spoke with the home high school counselor about student. Student definitely 
wants to drop that course; however, this is not an option per. home high school. Student will receive additional coaching.   
Second semester registration is open for students; approx 2 students have indicated that they would like to continue. 
 
Filmed the new recruitment and informational video with the Visual Communication Programs. 
 
 

 


